
Performing Arts Faculty – Music Department 
 
KS3 
The overall approach of the Music department at Key Stage 3 is to make lessons as 
practical as possible.  The emphasis is very much on composing and performing as well as 
listening to a range of different musical genres. 
In Year 7, topics include scary music, recorders, cyclic patterns and instruments of the 
orchestra. 
In Year 8 topics include singing, African drumming, programme music and recorders. 
In Year 9 topics include cover band (Musical Futures), reggae, dance music and film music. 
 
KS4 
At Key Stage 4, pupils follow the AQA GCSE Music syllabus.  This course consists of a 
listening exam (20%) and coursework, both composing (40%) and performing (40%).  Pupils 
study a wide range of music from the Western Classical tradition, to World Music (African, 
Caribbean and Indian) and Popular Music.    
 
Further Information 
The music department has a number of extra-curricular activities available to all year 
groups including Choir and Soul Band.  There are a range of instrumental lessons including 
piano, saxophone, guitar, drums and singing.  Practice rooms are bookable at lunchtimes 
and after school, and a number of pupils are involved in student bands.   
 
There are a range of musical events throughout the school year.  The Year 7s take part in 
a carol service at Highbury Church; there is a popular Christmas concert and an annual 
Musical which involves pupils both on stage and behind the scenes. 
 
We are also involved in a number of external and community events.  In 2012-13, pupils 
from Pittville sang as part of the Gloucestershire Youth Choir at the Royal Albert Hall for 
the Schools Proms.  Members of the choir also took part in a vocal workshop at St Peters’ 
School in Gloucester and will soon be singing in Birmingham.  The choir has sung at 
Dunalley Primary School for their Christmas fete as well as the Rotary Club’s Santa Fun 
Run in Pittville Park.  The Soul Band performed at the Cheltenham Jazz Festival as part of 
the 'Jazz it Up' event. 
 
Pupils in Year 9 and 10 also have the opportunity to become Performing Arts prefects who 
are responsible for overseeing the practice rooms at lunchtime as well as helping out at 
the various performances throughout the year. 


